
St. Philip’s Church
218-444-4262

www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Staff
Pastor:

Fr. Bill DeCrans                       441-4901

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Michael Arey                      441-4902

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Christon Muhero               441-4908

Deacons:
Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903
Deacon Robb Naylor              441-4904

Parish Administrator:
Maryhelen Chadwick             441-4906

Bookkeeper:
Tina Stearly                            441-4909

Director of Music & Liturgy:
Bonnie Lee                             441-4905

Faith Formation Staff:
Preschool & Elementary/Safe Environment

Kris Jensen                             441-4944

Middle School
High School

Sue Hengel 441-4944
Youth Group

Brad Arel 441-4911

Campus Ministry & Adult Formation:
Nancy Goodman 441-4907

Parish Office Coordinator:
Tammy Johnson 441-4900

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:
Brad Arel 441-4911

Maintenance Support Staff:
Rick Dahlman
Jim Shaw.

St. Philip’s School Staff
218-444-4938

Principal:
Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941

School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen 441-4940
Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

2500 Scenic Hwy NE, Pennington, MN
4 p.m. Saturdays from May 14 until

Labor Day Weekend

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church. School year only.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Open 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. T, W, Th, Fri, Sat

Manager:
Norma Himmelright

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Mass Times
Saturday (Pennington) 4:00 PM
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

June 5, 2022
On June 19th, we as Catholics celebrate the Solemnity of Corpus Christi, otherwise known

as The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ. This year at our parish we will host a diocesan
Mass and Eucharistic Procession on June 19th, with Mass at 1:00 p.m. and the procession to fol-
low at 2:00 p.m. Bishop Cozzens will be joining us for Mass and the procession.

This event is not only a means to open the Eucharistic Revival in the Diocese of Crookston,
but Eucharistic Processions have been a long tradition in the Catholic Church. Eucharistic Pro-
cession grew in popularity during the 12th and 13th centuries when the Real Presence of Christ in
the Blessed Sacrament was being more precisely defined by theologians. These theological
inquiries led to an increase in the reverence and attention given to the Eucharist outside of
Mass. One of the manifestations of this heightened devotion was the introduction of Eucha-
ristic processions, the first evidence of which comes from Cologne, Germany in the 1270’s.
By the 14th century, the practice of processing the Blessed Sacrament on the solemnity
of Corpus Christi had been adopted throughout Europe. In cities and towns, these proces-
sions took place in the streets, but, in rural communities, Eucharistic processions usually
took the form of a procession through the fields. The Church’s liturgical books continue to
encourage the carrying of the Eucharist in procession on the Solemnity of Corpus Christi,
describing this practice as “desirable” (cf. Roman Missal, Mass formulary for Corpus Chris-
ti; Ceremonial of Bishops, 386). The purpose of such processions through the streets is to
give public witness to the faith of the Christian people and to manifest their devotion to the
Blessed Sacrament. The ritual book Holy Communion and Worship of the Eucharist Outside
Mass indicates that it is for the local Ordinary to decide on the advisability of such proces-
sions and to approve a place and plan that will ensure that these movements are carried out
with decorum and reverence (101). In addition, suitable arrangements should be made with
public authorities and law enforcement officials in order to provide for the safety of those
who will participate in processions.

Ideally, the Mass of the day will immediately precede a Eucharistic procession. Follow-
ing the distribution of Holy Communion, a monstrance is prepared and placed on the altar.
The Prayer after Communion is offered, the Blessed Sacrament is incensed, and the proces-
sion then begins. Eucharistic songs and hymns which are easily sung should be led by a
choir during the procession. While not required, the traditional custom of stopping at sta-
tions in order to proclaim the Word of God and give a Eucharistic blessing may take place.
At the conclusion of the procession, benediction with the Blessed Sacrament should be giv-
en in the church where the procession ends. The Blessed Sacrament is then reposed.

This is a beautiful opportunity for all of us to enrich and enliven our faith as Catholics.
I know June 19th is Father’s Day in the United States. It would be a beautiful opportunity
for us to thank God for the gift of fatherhood and thank our Father in Heaven for the gift of
His Son, which allows us through our baptism to be adopted sons and daughters of God and
brothers and sisters in Christ. Let us never forget that we are a family, let us spend the day
together giving praise and glory to God.
God Bless,
Fr. Michael



Monday, June 6
8:30 AM Mass: +Consuelo Bruzzo

Tuesday, June 7
6:30 PM Mass: +Mary Patricia Smart

Wednesday, June 8
8:30 AM Mass: +Virginia Cullen

Thursday, June 9
8:30 AM Mass: +Marcella Dominiczik

Friday, June 10
8:30 AM Mass: +John Klasen III

Saturday, June 11
4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): Special Intentions for

Dorothy Pritschet
5:30 PM Mass: +Paul Nagle

Sunday, June 12
7:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Walt & +Jean Wizner

Monday, June 6
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, June 7
5:00 PM St. Gianna’s Group (St. Kateri Rm)
6:00 PM Rosary (Church)

Wednesday, June 8
9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel)
5:15 PM Block Party Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
5:30 PM Adult Choir Rehearsal (Church)
6:30 PM Grill & Chill (Playground)

Thursday, June 9
Friday, June 10
Saturday, June 11
11:00 AM Jose Munoz/Kiarra Krienke Wedding

4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, June 12
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Monday, June 6
●  Gn 3:9-15
●  Ps 87:1b-3,5-7
●  Jn 19:25-34

Tuesday, June 7
●  1 Kgs 17:7-16
●  Ps 4:2-5,7b-8
●  Mt 5:13-16

Wednesday, June 8
● 1 Kgs 18:20-39
●  Ps 16:1b-2b,4-5b,8,11
●  Mt 5:17-19

Thursday, June 9
●  1 Kgs 18:41-46
●  Ps 65:10-13
●  Mt 5:20-26

Friday, June 10
●  1 Kgs 19:9a,11-16
●  Ps 27:7-9c,13-14
●  Mt 5:27-32

Saturday, June 11
●  Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3
●  Ps 98:1-6
●  Mt 5:33-37

Sunday, June 12
●  Prv 8:22-31
●  Ps 8:4-9
● Rom 5:1-5
●  Jn 16:12-15

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of June 6 to 12

Daily Readings —–————–
For Week of June 6 to 12

Safe Environment —–————–——–————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

“The Advocate, the Holy Spirit whom the Father will send in
my name, will teach you everything and remind you of all that
I told you.” (JOHN 14:26)
The materialism of our society lures us to concentrate more on
what we want than on what God wants for us. The relativism of
our world tells us that we should be tolerant of all things, that
there is no absolute truth. Pray to the Holy Spirit to transform
our lives and to guide our thoughts, words and actions. What
you put in your head, heart and mind affects your actions. Put
good things in and good things will come out.



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Luke Thomas
Borowicz, son of Thomas & Jennifer Borowicz.
May he be filled with the Holy Spirit.

Total Actual Contributions

Week #48 (Weekend of May 29) $ 13,955.85

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $886,352.98 ~ Current: $1,015,770.09

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,724,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $2,629,269.32

2022 Diocesan Annual Appeal

St. Philip’s Goal: $80,914 ~ Pledged: $68,157 (84.23% of goal)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized,
will need to complete the online Baptism
Information form, which can be accessed by
scanning the QR code. Once the form is
received, you will be contacted. The next class
will by July 10. Please contact Kris Jensen at 218-441-4944 or
kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon. If
hospitalized, be sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital
admittance.

Rite of Catholic Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become
Catholic? Visit with Deacon Robb or Deacon Kermit to find out
how you can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Religious Vocations
Contact Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon for more information.

Sacramental Life ——————

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
Carolyn LeClaire and Marcella Harder, mother of
Howard Harder. May they find rest and peace, and
may their families find comfort in God’s love.

Summer Hours for Parish Office
For the summer months the Parish Office will be open Mon. to
Thurs. from 8:30 AM to 5 PM. On Fridays we will close at noon.

Help Wanted: The following positions are available within
St. Philip’s parish. Visit stphilipsbemidji.org/employment for
more information.
• Custodian (part-time)
• Director of Stewardship & Communication
• St. Philip’s Clothing Depot, part-time worker

Serve on the Pastoral Council
Our Pastoral Council enhances the decision-making process of
pastoral planning—helping to set goals and develop and im-
plement pastoral programs. The council serves in an advisory
role to the pastor. Meetings are held after evening Mass the
first Tuesday of each month. (Usually 10 to 11 meetings a year.)
Each council member term is for three years, with a possible
second term (total six years). Duties to start with the August 2
meeting.

There is still a need for more interested persons to submit their
application, so the nominating process has been extended until
there are ample names. If you are called to serve our parish in
this capacity, apply at stphilipsbemidji.org. Names may be sub-
mitted to the nominating committee of the Pastoral Council.

Printed Homily Available
To make your experience at Mass the best possible, Fr. Chris-
ton’s homilies will be available on paper for you to follow
along. Pick one up on the tables in the narthex before Mass.

ST. GIANNA’S GROUP (the pro-life committee of St.
Philip’s Church) will meet this coming Tuesday, June 7 from 5 -
6 PM in the St. Kateri Room.  All are welcome. A pro-life Rosary
will follow at 6 PM in the church before 6:30 Mass.

Vacation Bible School
August 1 -5, 2022, 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
You’re invited to spend a  royal week with the King and Queen
of Heaven and Earth. Enter through the gates of the Cool King-
dom and learn all about Mary, and how she leads us closer to
her Son, the King of Kings.

Registration On-Line at:
https://stphilipsbemidji.org/vacation-bible-school

Volunteers are needed to help with VBS.
A listing of volunteer opportunities is available below and you
can also sign up to help at the link below. We hope you will
consider being a part of this fun, faith-filled week!!

Volunteer On-Line at:
https://stphilipsbemidji.org/vbs-volunteer-opportunities

Questions, contact Kris Jensen:
441-4944 or email, kjensen@stphilipsbemidji.org

Widows and Widowers…
If you have lost a spouse please come to this gathering! This
support group will have its first meeting on Wednesday, June
15 at 7 PM in the St. Kateri Rm. Questions? Call Dianna at 218
-358-0939.



Dinah #65 Speak LIFE
I am three. Still three years old. Today I want
to remind you how helpful I am. For instance,
I am an interior decorator. No room looks the
same when I am done. When I help—I am very thorough. Re-
member how I take every single sandwich bag out of their
cardboard box? So now that you know how helpful I can be—
Mom and Dad—maybe you can help me? You see, even
though I like hanging out with you, I would really enjoy having
someone little around like me. I want to be a big sister—and I
can help! ~a.m. optdahl

However the Supreme Court rules in the Dobbs v. Jackson
case (the new abortion case that could affect abortion laws
for decades to come), abortion policy in Minnesota won’t im-
mediately change. That’s because in a 1995 decision, Doe v.
Gomez, the Minnesota Supreme Court ruled that our state
Constitution includes a right to abortion. This means pro-
lifers in Minnesota still have a lot of work to do. We must
strengthen our efforts to change hearts and minds, support
pregnant women, and pass protective laws. [At this time, the
U.S. Supreme Court has not yet handed down its decision in
Dobbs. The decision is widely expected sometime in June,
but could come at any time.] -MCCL NEWS, Vol. 52, No. 2
(pg. 4); March-May 2022

The Knights of Columbus Walleye
Classic is being held on Saturday,
June 11.  The entire family is invit-
ed to come down to the lakefront
to check out all the festivities hap-
pening all day, leading up to the
awards ceremony scheduled for
5:00 PM.

Members of the Knights will be selling raffle tickets in
the parking lot alongside their Grand Prize, after all of
next weekend’s Masses. Tickets are $10 apiece and pro-
vide you with an opportunity to win a brand-new boat,
motor, and trailer or one of 19 cash prizes, ranging from
$100 to $1,000!  All ticket sales benefit local non-profits
and other worthy causes.  Your support in this raffle is
greatly appreciated.  The drawing will take place on Sat-
urday, June 11 at 4:45 PM.

Reminder to all members to get your raffle tickets, (sold
or unsold) and raffle money turned in ASAP.  Ques-
tions?  Call Terry @ 218-766-8378.

Bemidji Area Church Musicians
2022 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES

Our 35th Season

June 8 ~ 12:00 PM
First City Handbell Choir

Carol L. Johnson & Vicki L. Stenerson, Co-directors

St. Bartholomew’s Episcopal Church
1800 Irvine Ave NW

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. You may
send donations to BACM, 613 15th Street NW, Bemidji, MN.

Lunch served following concert. Cost to be announced.

June 1 - John & Kathy McCarthy, 54 years
3 - Jim & Pat Gavin, 54
4 - Larry & Kay Mack, 45
5 - Cur s & Mary Monson, 40
6 - Joe & Be y Ryan, 65
8 - Bill & Jo Ann Foley, 54

10 - Jerry & Deb Hemstad, 45
11 - Arnie & Rose Narloch, 45
11 - Don & Joan Klobe, 56
11 - Mike & Pat Sneider, 56
11 - Richard & Charlene Sampson, 62
13 - Mark & Wanda Dickinson, 30
13 - Al & Judy Killian, 30
14 - Stephen & Cheryl Christlieb, 53
15 - Ron & Lana Kivi, 54
15 - John & Maggie Schwegman, 59
15 - Milt & Kathy Jones, 54
18 - Al & Peggy Nohner, 45
18 - Jim & Mary Luethmers, 56
18 - Richard & Karen Ludtke, 56
20 - Dan & Darcy Rude, 35
21 - Tom & Judy Kriz, 53
24 - Rod & Mary Ann Anderson, 61
24 - Sco  & Lynn Baird, 45
26 - Mark & Mary Varriano, 51
26 - Lloyd & Virginia Holy, 50
27 - Mark & Janine Faris, 35
29 - Joe & Cathy Vene, 62

Congratulations to the following parishioners
celebrating over 50 year or milestone anniversaries

in the month of June:



Ministry Schedule —————————————————
June 11/12 ~ Solemnity of The Most Holy Trinity

Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Cynthia Haskin, Tracie Walter, George Whalen

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger, Kay Mack, Kirby Washburn
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

(218) 441-4909

Saturday, June 11
5:30 PM

Sunday, June 12
7:30 AM

Sunday, June 12
9:00 AM

Sunday, June 12
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Connie Aagard Dan Shea Stephanie Downey (sub req.) Help Please

LECTOR 1 James Hodges Jennifer Leisenheimer Gretchen Buxton Tony Schussman

LECTOR 2 Cheryl Christlieb Judith Stai Elizabeth Buxton Karen Merschman

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Germaine Cheslock (sub req.) Jennifer Leisenheimer Gretchen Buxton Carol Rettinger

ALTAR SERVER
Lauren Bruley  (sub req.)
Tatum Winter
Blake Winter

Help Please
Help Please
Nicholas Amberg

Samantha Buxton
David Buxton
Brooklyn Hougen

Help Please
Help Please
Tatum Strassburg

CAPTAIN EMHC Deborah Millard Help Please Sue Hengel Nicole Kieson

EMHC

Myrna Corvelli
Lisa Freise
Mary Dufault
Betty Lindy
Heidi Hiscock
Connie Aagard
Bernie Marshall

Help Please
Sharon Zarrett
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Cynthia Haskin

Thomas Kern
Mary Varriano
Cathy Lalli
George Whalen (sub req.)
Suzi Whalen (sub req.)
Pat Welch
Stephanie Rupp
Sue Hendricks

Carole Haskins
Karen Williams
Marcia Larson
Nathan Mertens
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

USHER

Glenn Aagard
Dick Robinson
Dick Lehmann
Dave Hiscock (sub req.)

David Hoefer
Jennifer Hoefer
Help Please
Gary Bruns

Leo Mathews
Peter Mathews
Casey Rupp
Troy Hendricks

Dave Cwikla
Bob Pohl
Barbara Fitzgerald (sub req.)
Help Please

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Marilynne Hodapp
Phil Hodapp

Help Please
Mickie Coe
Rick Coe
Margie Fitzgerald

Lily Larson
Marcia Larson
Gail Haubrich
Pat Sturk

GREETER Patricia Hadrava
Kathy LeMoine

Help Please
Ann Mork (sub req.)

Jane Daniels
Todd Scofield (sub req.)

Myrna Cwikla
John Miesen
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